
Regular Board Meeting 
April 12, 2021
President Roseth called the meeting to order.

Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth, Erika Kessel, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose, Sheryl Narva, Brandon Risch & Wendy Bue
Absent: Kevin Mortenson, Attorney Radcliffe & Sgt. Mazur
Visitors:  Joe Kniseley, Bob Hulett, Julie White, Erica Kraemer, Don Forsting, Roger Stevens & Justin Beaman
Oaths of Office:  Received from Erika Kessel, Bob Hulett, Joe Kniseley & Julie White the Oaths of office and they will be filed with the clerk.  

Election of Vice-President:  E. Kessel made a motion for Joe Kniseley for Vice-President, 2nd C. Rose.  
J. Kniseley made a motion for Cathy Rose for Vice-President, 2nd S. Narva.  

Roll Call Vote:  S. Narva-Joe; L. Lythjohan-Joe; C. Rose-Joe; D. Linberg-Joe; E. Kessel-Joe & S. Roseth-Joe 

Joe Kniseley is the Vice-President.

Resignation:  E. Kessel has filed her resignation for the remainder of her unexpired term as Village Trustee to accept the Village President position starting April 20th.  

Appointment:  C. Rose made a motion for D. Linberg, no 2nd.   E. Kessel made a motion for L. Lythjohan, no 2nd.

C. Rose made a motion for S. Roseth, 2nd S. Narva.  S. Roseth accepted the position for the remainder of the unexpired term.
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd E. Kessel, 5 yes votes, motion carried.  
Officers Report:  No officer was in attendance; the patrol log and daily reports were emailed to the clerk and will be filed with the minutes.  No questions or concerns at this time.
Maintenance Report (Brandon Risch)
· Getting a quote from Mathy Construction for resurfacing the tennis courts.
· Placing a clothing order for himself, Steve Roseth & Sheryl Narva through the Monogram Company out of La Crosse for some t-shirts and sweatshirts.  You can go on-line and look at all of the different apparel they have in stock.

· Getting a quote from Greenleaf for tearing down the chimney on the 1909 building; it is leaning and becoming a safety issue.

· Need to get a price on concrete for a 3 ½ ft X 30 ft section off of 3rd & Main for our main water runways; it has cracks of 4” deep and wide.
· Vacuum pump will be here next week and doing valves.

· Clean-up days will be next week.

· Trees are done.
· Loader serviced and repaired.

· Start replacing meters end of April beginning of May.
· Finishing cutting dead trees out of 2 acres behind park.

Library: (Mindy Hess)
· Attending Jackson County Board meeting on April 20th to request an increase in the reimbursement rate.  Any one that can attend the 9:00 a.m. meeting to show support would be appreciated.
· Asked if the village is switching financial institutions since Taylor branch is closing.  S. Roseth stated that is on our agenda for discussion.

· Library board approved in-person gatherings for small groups such as Storytime.

· New items on the shelves.

· Is a mask still required?  S. Roseth stated that is a personal preference if required in library.

· No longer quarantining library materials.

· Samantha Gora is interested in being a sub for the library this summer.
Finance:  Don Forsting
Discussed the merger with Security Financial on August 20th; it will not affect most account numbers just routing number change. Can use checks up to one year after to clear out current stock. More information on this in July. The new bank will be offering some electronic alternatives for its customers such as Quick Switch & Remote Capture. They will waive fees and train the vendors in how to use those resources. The trustees thanked Don for attending.
Michael Curtis:  Elavon Merchant Credit Card Processing Services Proposal

He is joining us via ZOOM and each trustee has a copy of the proposal.  Elavon is the # 1 ranked card processor and works with all public & private sector businesses, schools, healthcare, etc. to help streamline electronic fund transfers.  The customer would pay the processing fees typically 3% and the village would only have the initial cost of purchasing the machine ($195.99) and ethernet cable to connect.  The card reader is capable of having more than one account for use between our utilities billed and general fund.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve purchasing the card reader for $195.99, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Trustees would like more information on interest rates from other financial institutions for next month’s board meeting before discussing moving village accounts; this is tabled till next month.

Need to change check signers at Jackson County Bank & Waumandee State Bank to remove Steve Roseth & Kevin Mortenson from village accounts.  Jackson County Bank #’s: XXX4572 General Fund MM; XXX224 General Fund; XXX4583 Water MM; XXX257 Water Utility; XXX268 Sewer Checking; XXX981 Park & Rec; XXX180 CDBG Housing Escrow; XXX056 TID #4; XXX335 CDBG-PF & CD’s (3):  XX666 Water CD, XX779 Sewer CD & XX115 Special Redemption CD.   Waumandee State Bank #’s:  XX683 MM Account and XX84 Doc Hulett CD.  

Need to add to those same accounts Erika Kessel-President and Joe Kniseley-Vice President.  S. Narva made a motion to remove Steve & Kevin from all village accounts at Jackson County Bank & Waumandee State Bank and add Erika & Joe as new signers, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Park/Rec: The clerk heard from Blair Clerk we have one applicant for the Park & Rec Director position. The committees from both communities will need to interview the applicant. Nate Dahl has contacted the clerk and has stated he is willing to help the new director. Jared Peterson has also contacted the clerk with interest in helping with Park & Rec. The registrations are at the school and due date is April 23. There was discussion to increase the director’s wage.  Trustees discussed this and made the following motion:  C. Rose made a motion to increase Park & Rec director’s pay by $1000 if Blair increases the same, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 
Public Services: Fire Chief Tim Rose contacted the clerk with a future budgetary item.  The fire department is applying for a FEMA grant which will be a 95% to 5% match for a newer pumper truck. The village’s portion is 34.3% and that would be approximately $8600 that will need to be a line item on our 2022 budget.
Clerk’s Report: (W. Bue)
· Open Book with the assessor is April 30 from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.

· Board of Review is May 7th from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. A quorum of board members is needed and the new President has to take Board of Review training.
· Letter from Taylor FFA Alumni asking for a donation.

· The clerk contacted Spectrum Insurance Group; they are affiliated with the League of Municipalities.  The clerk believes switching insurance carriers will not only save money but the policy is more customized for a village.  This matter is tabled and will be re-addressed at a later monthly meeting.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd E. Kessel, 5 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 17,031.20; TID # 4 $ 500.00; CDBG $ 200.00; Water $ 6,866.72 & Sewer $ 5,392.16. 
S. Narva made a motion to pay CDBG audit bill of $200 from General Fund, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
E. Kessel made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:  
1. Another draft of handbook was printed. No more updates or action taken.
2. Committees will need to re-drafted by the new President for next month and then discuss amount of money per meeting for those new committee members. This matter is tabled till next month.

3. Roger Stevens has received a new quote ($2000) for sandblasting and painting of canon at the Legion Park and is asking if the village can donate half of that amount and he will try to get the rest from other organizations.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve $1000 for sandblasting/painting, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
New Business:
Building Permits:  Received two applications for permits: 1-James & Kathy Schleh 320 3rd Street for a new deck and 2-Chet & Cierra Rose 335 Hanson Street for a fence. All ordinances have been given to applicants.  C. Rose made a motion to approve both building permits, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 
Picnic Licenses:  Received two applications: 1- Taylor FFA Alumni May 31st & 2-Taylor Old Fashioned Days June 4 through June 6.  S. Narva made a motion to approve both picnic licenses, 2nd E. Kessel, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Operator’s License:  Received an application from Kimberly Sweet; upon further review she will need to complete her beverage server course.  E. Kessel made a motion to approve the license contingent on completion of beverage server course, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 
Temporary Operator’s License:  Steve Boe & Julie Janzen usually receive temporary licenses for the FFA Truck pull.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the licenses contingent on return of applications, 2nd E. Kessel, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Discussed the 5 approved temporary dumpster permits.
S. Narva made a motion to adjourn, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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